
Dear Mayor and Councillors,  

I am writing to formally object to the proposed Temporary Use Permit for the Health Contact 
Centre on 40 Begbie Street.   While I understand the public health rationale behind this harm 
reduction strategy, I have serious concerns about the ongoing and future potentially negative 
impacts of this facility on our community. 

My objections are based on the following: 

1. Public Safety Concerns 
Since the establishment of this site in 2021, there has been increased foot traffic of 
individuals struggling with addiction, that has contributed to public safety issues such as 
loitering, harassment, threatening behaviour, theft and vandalism, drug dealing, and 
other associated criminal activity in the immediate area.  I chose to purchase in New 
Westminster as a senior citizen, with a vision of living an active, robust life in a vibrant 
and safe community.   Unfortunately, in the past few years, I have had to modify my 
activities outdoors to avoid areas that are increasingly unsafe and physically offensive 
(smells, trash, vandalism, etc.).   When I decided to purchase in downtown New 
Westminster, I was influenced by promise in New Westminster’s Official Community 
Plan: 

“The vision and the Economic Development Plan, emphasizes a diverse economy, 
superior urban design, and a high quality of life for all residents.” 

However, I am now pondering whether I should consider selling up and purchasing 
somewhere that going for a daily walk doesn’t require navigating multiple “no-go” areas 
around my apartment.   

2. Impact on Local Residents and Businesses 
The presence of this facility has, in my opinion, resulted in an influx of homeless into the 
downtown core, which deters customers and families from frequenting nearby 
businesses and recreational facilities like the boardwalk.  This has, and continues to, 
lead to economic decline in the area and a reduced sense of safety among residents. 

3. Lack of Community Input 
Many community members, including myself, feel this permit was initially advanced 
without adequate consultation or transparency.   I have not been able to find any 
evidence that this facility has had the intended positive impact.  I’ve posted some 
statistics below that I pulled from BC Government/Health websites.  Personally, I am not 
seeing improvements from prior years (pre-2021), rather a steady increase that I’ve 
interpreted as increased migration to NW downtown from other municipalities who don’t 
provide this service to their citizens.   As mentioned, I don’t disagree with the objectives 
and mandate of the Health Contact Centre, just it’s location which I believe reduces the 
quality of life for residents in this area.  

4. Proximity to Vulnerable Areas 
The site is dangerously close to residential housing, retail, tourist sites, playgrounds, and 
family-oriented areas. Establishing a Health Contact Centre site in this location is 
incompatible with maintaining a safe and healthy environment for children and families in 
New Westminster.  



I respectfully urge the board to deny this permit or, at the very least, postpone approval until a 
comprehensive, long term, permanent, non-downtown core, location is identified. Public health 
solutions must consider not only the needs of those struggling with addiction, but also the 
broader community’s right to security, livability, and participation in decision-making. 

Sincerely, 
Denise Doyle 

New Westminster Columbia Street Home Owner 
16 June,  2025 
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